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Florida Keys Commercial Fishermen’s Association

P.O. Box 501404, Marathon, FL 33050
July 30, 2010

Dr. Jane Lubchenco, Administrator, Office of the Under Secretary

National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration

14th & Constitution Ave NW, Room 7316

Washington, DC  20230

Re:  Environmental Defense Fund and Catch Shares

Dear Dr. Lubchenco,

On Wednesday, July 28, 2010 in Key West, FL and on Thursday, July 29, 2010 in Key Largo, FL, representatives of the Environmental Defense Fund (EDF) conducted what appeared to be their version of ‘Scoping Meetings’ in an effort to draft plans for Catch Shares programs in the Florida Keys relating to for-hire and commercial fishermen.  The meetings were not publicly advertised.  However, it is extremely difficult to keep a secret in the islands and word spread rapidly.

To say the meetings were loaded would be an understatement.  At the commercial meeting in Key Largo, which I personally attended, only Pro-Catch Shares fishermen had been invited.  As word got out, an additional six of us were able to show on short notice.  The marketing direction by EDF was, “If a Catch Shares program was adopted in the South Atlantic and the Keys, what components would you like to see in it?”
The response was unanimous and one-by-one a half dozen commercial fishermen stated their unilateral objections to Catch Shares in the region.  And one-by-one, as EDF representatives persisted in pushing for Catch Shares these fishermen got up and walked out of the meeting.

George Geiger of the South Atlantic Fisheries Management Council best sums up our position  in testimony he gave to the Gulf of Mexico Fisheries Management Council at a Joint Mackerel Committee meeting by saying, “Having chaired every public hearing on the east coast of Florida for the last three years, I can tell you at every public hearing, regardless of the subject, regardless of the issue the public was requested to comment on, we’ve heard overwhelmingly from fishermen that they in no way support a catch share program, especially in the mackerel fishery.”
In February of 2010 more than 5,000 fishermen and fisheries representatives met on the steps of our nation’s Capital and emphatically stated their opposition to Catch Shares.  If they were the panacea you and NOAA claim them to be, we would be knocking on your door begging for their implementation and that is clearly not the case.
Sincerely, 

Bill Kelly
Capt. Bill Kelly

Executive Director

C:  Sen. George Lemieux

      Sen. Bill Nelson

      Con. Ileana Ros-Lehtinen

      Mr. Eric Schwaab, NMFS

      Dr. Roy Crabtree,  NOAA, SERO
      Mr. Duane Harris, SAFMC

      Dr. Bob Shipp, GMFMC
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